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Message from the Presidents

It is our great pleasure to hold the 19th Asian Oceanian Congress of Neurology (AOCN2024) from 
Wednesday, May 29th to Saturday, June 1st, 2024 in Tokyo. This meeting is held in conjunction 
with the 65th Annual Meeting of the Japanese Society of Neurology. The venue is Tokyo Interna-
tional Forum, Tokyo, Japan.
Founded originally in 1902, the Japanese Society of Neurology (JSN) has evolved into a large 
society with 9,800 members. Initially a combined neurology and psychiatry association, the 
current JSN separated in 1959 and continued to flourish ever since. The AOCN meeting was once 
held in Japan is 1991, and this is the second AOCN meeting in Japan
About 30% of the sessions will be given in English and all English sessions are also co-organized 
by JSN and AOAN. We will offer travel fee assistance (travel grants) to more than 100 participants 
from abroad. Top experts of various fields of neurology from all over the world will give lectures. 
Please refer to our website for updates on applying for travel fee assistance and detailed informa-
tion about the programs.
The main theme of this meeting is “Hub of Neurology in Asia & Oceania”. This theme reflects the 
desire to position Asia and Oceania as the third center of neurology after the North America and 
Europe. Please join our meeting to learn and discuss the currently popular topics of neurology as 
well as to enjoy the beauty of Tokyo in the late spring.

The Japanese Society of Neurology and the AOCN2024 Local Organizing Committee invites abstract submis-
sions for the 65th Annual Meeting of JSN and AOCN2024. Please submit abstracts online at http://www.neu-
rology-jp.org/neuro2024/aocn2024. The submission will open from September 29 to November 24 (Japan 
Standard Time). We welcome submissions of abstracts from overseas and foreign students in Japan.

TRAVEL GRANT

The 65th Annual Meeting of the Japanese Society of Neurology and AOCN2024 offers Travel Grants. The 
Japanese Society of Neurology encourages neurologists in other countries to submit abstracts on 
clinical studies or basic research for oral and poster presentations.
If Travel Grant is awarded, part of travel expenses will be covered by the Society.
Details will be announced on the website soon at http://www.neurology-jp.org/neuro2024/aocn2024.
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